
Student Activities 
Board Report 

September 11, 2018 
 
 
 Fall High School Sports 
Golf 22 kids are on the golf team 
 
11 boys and 11 girls have come out for golf this season. Our girls team has placed very well in the 
tournaments that they have competed in this season. Havre they finished 3rd, Columbia Falls we placed 
3rd, Browning we place 5th, Whitefish we placed 3rd, Ronan we placed 4th, Polson we placed 4th, Butte 
Central we didn’t place. Our boys team has been making improvements each week, we are a very young 
boys team and each of the kids have made improvements each tournament. We have yet to place as a 
team and our individual scores are coming down. The coaches feel very confident that the boys score 
will be down at divisionals to qualify for a state tournament slot.   We have had three varsity meets and 
2 junior varsity meets left in our season.  
  
Football 63 kids are on the football team 
 
The football team had their first football game was against Corvallis losing the game 26 to 36. The team 
played very well and coaches seen a lot of improvement for their team. Their second game they beat 
Stevensville 51 to 40. The offense is clicking on all cylinders and the defense is working hard at fixing 
small defensive inconsistencies. All coaches are excited about this new season and having a successful 
year again. The playoffs as the goal, but the many goal is for kids to enjoy their season, make 
improvements individually, and having fun. I have been asking the players how things are going for them 
and all responses have been very positive. We are a very young team and the coaching staff has been 
working very hard at teaching the fundamentals and game to the football team. Coach Racine feels very 
confident that his team will be very strong this season. 
 
Volleyball 36 kids are on the volleyball team 
 
The volleyball team hosted  the Central A Tip Off in this year. Coach Huebsch thought the kids played 
well. We  started the season at the tip off with two wins. Our junior varsity and freshmen teams played 
well at the Lewsitown tournament. The volleyball team at all three levels has been working very hard, 
we are seeing major improvements thus far. The freshmen and junior varsity teams beat Cut Bank 
freshmen and junior varsity at home on August 30, 2018. It was a great game to watch very exciting. 
 
Cross Country 45 kids are on the cross country team 
 
The cross country team competed in the Cut Bank Cross Country meet on 8/31/18 and the result 
weren’t available in time for the board report. Coach LaForge was very proud of his athletes and liked 
the improvements made at the first event. The focus has been a new training style that prepare the 
athletes to be more competitive on the cross country course. Also a healthy diet and proper nutrition 
has been a focus for the athletes. The kids are working very hard with in the new system the coaching 
staff has implemented.  
 
Cheerleading 14 kids are on the cheerleading team 
 



We have a new fall cheerleading coach and she has introduced aerobics and cardio works for the girls, 
She has also implemented a conditioning program into her practices. The cheerleading team has been 
very busy learning in stunts and cheers. The girls were able to cheer at the Volleyball Tip Off 
Tournament and did an outstanding performance. Coach Small was very proud of her cheerleaders. The 
athletic department is also extremely proud of the team. 
 
Homecoming 2018 
 
Homecoming will be on Friday September 14, 2018. The students will be decorating their hallways, 
floats during the week. We will have the parade on Friday at 1:00pm, with the lineup to start at 
12:00pm. We will use the same parade route we have for the past homecoming parades. The Booster 
Club will have a Bon Fire on Wednesday September 12, 2018 at 8:00pm at the Camp Grounds. A Tailgate 
party on Thursday September 13, 2018 at 6:00pm at Napi parking lot. We will have the Homecoming 
Dance for the high school students on Friday after the football game. 
 
 
Clubs and Other Extracurricular Activities 
The Club Sponsor and Advisor will meet  on 9/17/18 after school, at this meeting they will turn in theie 
goals and objectives, and get signed up their clubs for concessions. Sponsors and Advisors will be 
recommended to be hired/rehired on the last September Board Agenda. 
 
 
 


